GM SERVICE AND PARTS OPERATIONS
DCS1385
URGENT - DISTRIBUTE IMMEDIATELY

Date: April 18, 2005

Subject: Upcoming Safety Recall
05027 / Fuel Module Reservoir Assembly

Model: 2000-2001 1500 Series Chevrolet Suburban
and GMC Yukon XL

To: All Chevrolet and GMC Dealers

Attention: Dealer Operator, General Manager, Sales
Manager, Used Car Manager, Service Manager,
Parts Manager and Warranty Administrator

Based on information from the National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration (NHTSA) web site, the media may report that General
Motors will be announcing a safety recall involving certain 2000-2001
model year 1500 Series Chevrolet Suburban and GMC Yukon XL vehicles.

Some of these vehicles were built with fuel module reservoir
assemblies (MRAs) that contain fuel pump wires and/or connectors that
may overheat under certain operating conditions. To correct this
condition, dealers are to remove the fuel tank, remove the MRA from the
tank, and install a new service kit. The service kit includes a new
pass—-through connector, wiring harness for the fuel pump and fuel
sender card, and fuel sender card.

Approximately 317,000 vehicles are involved. GM is working with
its suppliers to obtain the required parts as quickly as possible.
Based on the anticipated schedule, service kits should be available in
November 2005. However, a preliminary letter will be mailed to
involved customers in May 2005 to inform them of this condition.

GMVIS information for this recall will not be available until the

recall bulletin is released to dealers.
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